
CORONAVIRUS AND THE BILTON IN AINSTY WITH BICKERTON PARISH COUNCIL 
 
The Parish Council has taken advice about its future actions due to the current 
Coronavirus Epidemic. 
 
Future Monthly Meetings are cancelled until further notice. In order to provide 
continuity for the functioning of the Parish Council, all Councillors have agreed the 
following working arrangements. 
 
Under the authority of the Local Government Act 1972 section 101,  the Parish 
Council has unanimously agreed to delegate future actions of the Council to the 
Clerk/RFO, until the current epidemic has ended and public meetings can again be 
arranged. 
 
In the interim period, any decisions which are required will be agreed by email 
circulation to all elected Parish Councillors for their approval. Any significant issues 
(Planning Applications, Planning Enforcement Notices, Annual Accounts and Audits 
etc) which are decided, will be confirmed on the Parish Council website, which can 
be viewed by anyone. 
 

biltoninainstywithbickerton-pc.gov.uk   
 

Any questions about the functioning of the Parish Council should be addressed to 
the Clerk/RFO by email (biltonandbickertonPC@hotmail.co.uk) or by telephone to 
01423 35991/07976263218 Mobile 
 
 
By Order of the Parish Council 

 
 
 
 

L T I Grant 
Clerk/RFO 
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